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Newsletter of the Leura Public School Community 
 
         Volume 1, Issue 3           Term 3, 2024 

THE VIEW @ LEURA 
 

 

Coming Events 
 

TERM 4 
 

Week 1 
14/10 – First Day back Term 4 

Students & Staff Return 
 

Week 2 
21/10 – Schools Spectacular Rehearsal 

Girls Combined Dance 
22/10 – Kindergarten 2025 Orientation #1 
23/10 – Schools Spectacular Rehearsal 

Combined Choir 
24/10 – Blue Mountains Ngarra Wingarru 

AECG meeting 
25/10 – Blue Mountains Oral Reading & 

Public Speaking Competition 
 

Week 3 
29/10 – LPS P&C Meeting 
31/10 – Schools Spectacular Rehearsal 

Boys Hip Hop 
1/11 – Newcombe Ball Gala Day 
 

Week 4 
4/11 – Schools Spectacular Rehearsal 

Girls Combined Dance, Boys Hip Hop & 
Combined Choir 

5/11 – Kindergarten 2025 Orientation #2 
7/11 – ‘Film by’ premiere 
8/11 – Year 6 Fun Day 
 

Week 5 – SWIM SCHOOL 
11/11 – Schools Spectacular Rehearsal 

Girls Combined Dance 
14/11 – Leadership 2025 Speeches 

 

In Term 3 Leura Public School was visited 

by teachers and principals from 

our regional network. 

Together they spent time 

observing mathematic lessons 

in all of our classrooms. 

This Word Art showcases just a few of 

the wonderful comments they made 

about what they saw. 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Yanema Budjery Gumeda (Walk with Good Spirit). 
 

It has been a wonderful Term 3, and both staff and students alike are looking forward to a short 
break after what has proved to be a big Term.  We learned the importance of our school core value 
resilience, particularly resilience in change.  A temporary change in some leadership roles, a change 
of teacher in Stage 3 and definitely a change in the weather!  We said goodbye to an amazing SLSO, 
Mr. Lawday and wish him every success in his new school.  We welcomed back Mrs. Hutchinson and 
just this week found out that Mrs. Ptolemy is returning mid next term. 
 

In Week 7 we were visited by teachers and executive from several other schools as part of a regional 
initiative called Instructional Rounds.  Our visitors took part in two-day observations and 
professional learning at LPS.  We were highly praised for the work that is being done in the area of 
flexible strategies in mathematics, an area that is a key focus for our own action research group in 
this area. 
 

This term, our school took part in two very important safety drills.  The first was a lockdown drill and 
just this week we completed a bushfire drill.  These practise events are important so that all staff 
and students are aware of how to respond in such difficult circumstances, and so that we can 
evaluate the success of our own processes and implement improvements.  This week we also sent 
out a copy of the Arrangements for the 2024 – 2025 Bushfire Season to inform you of our emergency 
management arrangements for the upcoming bushfire danger period. 
 

Once again, the fabulous Mrs Halse hosted a variety of events to celebrate Book Week.  Her 
transformation of the library into an interactive place to celebrate the love of reading was top notch.  
The Soup and Slipper night and special guest illustrator Charmain Ledden-Lewis were topped once 
again by the creatively splendid Book Character Parade!  We are very lucky to have a librarian as 
passionate as Mrs. Halse and hear that she has some special plans for the library coming up soon. 
 

I would like to share the many events that have happened over the last few weeks, but it would mean 
this newsletter would turn into several novels.  In short then, we have shared the love of learning in 
many areas, including Schools Spectacular, Nepean Dance Festival, Premiere’s and Primary School 
debating, Festival of Choral Music, Stage 3 Game Changer, K-2 and 3-6 athletic carnivals, Premier’s 
Spelling Bees, Aboriginal Sports Day, regional and state level Futsal, whole school mini Olympics, 
open classrooms, Stage 3 excursion to Canberra, Early Stage 1 excursion to Calmsley Hill, Stage 1 
excursion to Woodford Academy, the Narragunnawali evening performances and a wonderful  P&C 
Movie Night.  Just to name a few! 
 

This week we sent out a link to the Tell Them From Me parent survey.  This can sometimes be seen 
as a bit of a task, so I have purposefully kept it at four questions, with two as multiple choice.  Your 
feedback is invaluable to us becoming the best version of who we can be as a school, so it is greatly 
appreciated if you can spend 10 minutes to complete it. Click here 
 

Whether it be enjoying an activity together, relaxing in the comfort of friends and family, or simply 
just having the time to stop, I do hope you all have a safe and rejuvenating break. 
 

Warm regards, 
 

Mr Steve Atkinson 

Relieving Principal 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnsw.tellthemfromme.com%2Fsurvey%2Fsplash%2Fwnrn2024&data=05%7C02%7Cdi.kipp1%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C67d444d078054e07eb7808dcded353d6%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638630247132863524%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WZld4cIo1gL5%2BDBKKhWF%2FcFiDmbjRBlLD9jh0PK3LBM%3D&reserved=0
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Students from the 4/5/6 choir 

participated in the Festival of Choral 

Music at the Sydney Opera House.  

It was an amazing day and our 

performance was wonderful.  

Students were also treated to a 

special performance from the Tiwi 

Islands Strong Women group - who 

wrote one of the songs the choir 

sang- Wunijaka.  It is sung in Tiwi 

Islands traditional language and it 

was very special to see these women 

performing and transferring their 

knowledge down the generations.  A 

great day was had by all! A big thank 

you to Mrs McGowan and Ms 

Cartwright for preparing and leading 

this group of talented students. 
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Congratulations to all of our students who made it through to the Zone Athletics 

Carnival at Blacktown International Sports park.  We are very proud of how well our 

students represented Leura Public School and our core values. 

Some PB's were broken at the carnival as well!  

FUTSAL NEWS 

Congratulations to 
the Stage 3 Futsal 

team for their 
outstanding efforts 
at the Futsal State 
Championships in 

Windsor. 
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STAGE ONE WOODFORD ACADEMY EXCURSION 
Our Stage One students took a fascinating step back in time during their visit to the historic 

Woodford Academy, once a bustling inn and boarding house!  The children were completely 

immersed in how people lived in the past, discovering what daily life was like without modern 

comforts and experiencing how schools operated long ago.  The day sparked their imaginations 

and gave them a deeper appreciation for history. A truly memorable journey into the past for 

our young learners. 
 

 
 

CALMSLEY HILL 
EXCURSION 

Kindergarten students had 
an unforgettable excursion 
to the farm!  They got 
hands-on with some 
amazing activities, 
including milking a cow, 
petting adorable baby 
animals and riding on a 
tractor through the fields.  
The students were also 
wowed by a talented sheep 
dog show and an exciting 
whip-cracking 
performance.  It was a 
fantastic day full of fun, 
learning and lots of smiles!  
Thank you to the 
wonderful Mrs Jacqui 
Thompson for organising 
this trip for the students.  
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"Design thinking, 
teamwork and 
ideation galore!" 
says Mrs 
Bucholtz about 
this year's Game 
Changer 
Challengers.  
Congratulations 
to all four teams 
on their pitches 
for how to make 
the world a 
better place.  
Outstanding 
collaboration 
and creative 
innovation! 
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Book Week – Illustrator Talk 

Leura Public school students were fortunate to receive a visit from local artist and illustrator 
Charmaine Ledden-Lewis to complete Leura Public School’s book week celebrations.  Charmaine 
talked about the process of getting a book from the idea stage all the way to our shelves, read her 
latest book Ask Aunty: Seasons and even painted some beautiful artworks for our school to keep in 
the library.  Thank you to our wonderful P&C and teacher librarian, Mrs Lauren Halse. 
 
 
 
Congratulations and thank you to 

Leura Public School P&C Association 

for staging the Under the Stars Movie 

Night! 

It was another great night, bringing 

community together.  
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Leura PS dance students performed beautifully at the matinee and evening 
performances at Blue Mountains Nepean Dance Festival held at the Joan 
Sutherland theatre.  Congratulations to all our dancers.  Thank you to the 
parents and carers for all their wonderful support. 

A huge thank you to the accompanying staff and the amazing Miss Emma Jinks for 
all her organisation and choreography and to Mrs May Ptolemy as well for the 
beautiful Stage 3 dance. 
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FROM THE ART ROOM 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE 2024-2025 BUSHFIRE SEASON 
 

Dear parents and carers, 
 

I am writing to you to inform you of our emergency management arrangements for the upcoming 
bushfire danger period. 
 

Our school is in a bushfire prone area and is identified as Category 1 on the NSW Department of 
Education’s bushfire risk register. 
 

This means our school will be non-operational when the NSW Rural Fire Service declares catastrophic 
fire danger ratings for Blue Mountains NSW Fire Area or as directed by the NSW Department of 
Education in consultation with emergency services due to local bushfire activity or in higher risk 
conditions. 
 

Fire danger ratings do not mean there will be a bushfire, but rather the weather conditions pose a high 
risk if a fire were to start in the area.  The measure is proactive to ensure staff, students and the 
community remain safe. 
 

We will inform the school community after 4:00pm if there is a change to the operational status of the 
school for the following day.  To assist us contacting all families in an emergency, please ensure you 
have updated your contact details with the school. 
 

We recommend you download the NSW Education Parent App and select to monitor advice from our 
school, which will send you notifications if the school is non-operational.  Up-to-date information is 
also available on our school website or School operational status. 
 

We also recommend you stay up to date with bushfire and grassfire activity by using the Hazards Near 
Me appExternal link (set a watch zone for your school area) and by monitoring local media. 
 

To continue to support student learning on these days, information for learning from home can be 
found on the school website https://leura-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/. 
 

We recommend all our families follow the NSW Rural Fire Service advice and ensure your family 
knows what to do if there is a fire. Develop a fire plan and discuss it with your family using 
MyFirePlanExternal link. 
 

Please call our school on 02 4784 1251 if you would like more information or have any questions.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/technology/nsw-education-parent-app
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/school-operational-status
https://www.nsw.gov.au/emergency/hazards-near-me-app
https://www.nsw.gov.au/emergency/hazards-near-me-app
https://leura-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.myfireplan.com.au/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 


